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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Regional Water Quality Committee
Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	9
	
	Name:
	Elizabeth Mountsier

	Briefing No.:
	2007-B0044
	
	Date:
	March 5, 2007

	Attending: 
	Gunars Seribers, Brightwater Project Manager, Wastewater Treatment Division

Pat Tangora, Senior Director, R.W. Beck, Inc.

David Jochim Senior Director, R.W. Beck, Inc.


SUBJECT:  A Briefing on Brightwater progress and report from the Oversight Management Consultants on 2007 fourth quarter report
SUMMARY: 
The committee will be briefed by the Wastewater Treatment Division project manager for the Brightwater Project regarding progress made since the last briefing in October, 2007.  
Since the last briefing, work has progressed on the East, Central and West Tunnels.  Central and West Tunnel construction is proceeding without major issues.  As reported in 2007, startup on construction of the East Tunnel was delayed – due to a delay in assembling the Tunnel Boring Machine (TBM) due to issues in acquiring bearings.  Unfortunately military orders took precedence over non-military manufacturing and distribution of bearings.    Delays in the East Tunnel construction may have an impact on critical path / timeline for construction of the Influent Pump Station (there is further comment in the RW Beck’s report).  The Marine Outfall component of the project is proceeding without issue,  some additional  geotechnical investigations are underway.    At the Treatment Plant, major earthwork has been underway, and concrete pours for several of the Liquids Package facilities are proceeding.  The stormwater collection and treatment system at the site performed well during t heavy rainfall events this winter.    
Representatives of R.W. Beck, the Brightwater Project Oversight Management Consultants will present highlights from their Fourth Quarter 2007 report (Attachment 1).   The Auditor’s office transmittal letter to the Capital Budget Committee, dated February 20, 2008 .

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Auditor’s Office transmittal letter and  Brightwater Project Construction Phase Oversight Management Consultant Report (for period ending December 21, 2007), R.W. Beck, dated February 15, 2008
